



August 6, 2009

Victoria Barr, Field Manager

Caliente Field Office 

PO Box 237

1400 South Front Street

Caliente, NV  89008-0237

RE: McGuffy Allotment Preliminary EA

Dear Ms. Barr,

The Commission for the Preservation of Wild Horses received the McGuffy Allotment Preliminary EA and is commenting well within the 15 day specified comment period noted in the document.  Even though August 3 is noted and highlighted as the end of the 15 day period there is a serious flaw with your calculation and implication to the public.  Calculating from the date of the document, July 23, 2009, the August 3, date is only 10 calendar days, not 15, and calculations should be calculated by work days not calendar days.  I am sure it was an innocent error in wanting to get this done but need to insure the public has an ample review period.

We have reviewed this document and have serious concerns for wild horse access to their historical water source.  The Wild Horse and Burro Act provides for horses for water, space, cover and forage.  Prohibiting them, even for a short period of time from their water is against the requirements of the Act.  The horses, as has been documented in BLM conducted water trap gathers, will be restricted from the water source due to fear of the trap.  This could potentially keep them away for days without water as has been seen and documented by BLM and the Contractor on gathers.  

In addition, the disturbances by the operator capturing and working his cows will also prohibit the horses from their historical waters.  Both actions could constitute harassment of the horses which is in violation of the Act and also State law.   
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While there are exclosure water options, they are not available to horses, only to wildlife.
We believe your second alternative has the answer but has been dropped.  As a suggestion, the operator should construct a food and/or water fence trap separate from this water source.  The permittee should haul food and/or water to the site that has a perimeter fence around the cow trap.  A perimeter fence around the trap could be constructed and be 44 inch high as horses wouldn’t go under a pipe rail 44 inches high, cows will go under and get in the trap.   
 

We look forward to working further with you and the permittee for a workable solution.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.

Sincerely,

CATHERINE BARCOMB

Administrator

